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Mass Times 
Mondays at 9:00 a.m. at Holy Family Church, Moncton 

Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Riverview 
Fridays at 2:00 p.m. at Peoples Park Tower Chapel, Moncton 

Saturdays Sundays 
4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost Church 
7:00 p.m. at Holy Family Church 

  9:00 a.m. at St. Jude’s Church  
11:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

Private confessions at Immaculate Heart of Mary on Saturday afternoons from 1:00 – 1:30 p.m. 
 

 Welcome to Our Parish!  

 

 

If you are new to our church or just visiting, we are pleased to have you share in this 
celebration of the Eucharist!  If you would like to join our parish, you 

can do so online on our website (www.setmoncton.com) or 
registration forms are available at the parish office, 386-6178! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Daily Readings (November 19th – 25th, 2018) 
Monday  Revelation 1:1-4, 2:1-5  Luke 18:35-43 

Tuesday   Revelation 3:1-6, 14-22  Luke 19:1-10 

Wednesday   
(Presentation of Blessed Virgin Mary) Revelation 4:1-11  Luke 19:11-28 

Thursday (St. Cecilia) Revelation 5:1-10  Luke 19:41-44 

Friday  Revelation 10:8-11  Luke 19:45-48 

Saturday  (St. Andrew Düng-Lac) Revelation 11:4-12  Luke 20:27-40 

Sunday (Christ the King) Daniel 7:13-14 Revelation 1:5-8 John 18:33-37 

 

33rd Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
Nov 18th, 2018 

We pray for all who mourn the loss of Nimfa Quilbio as she is lovingly returned to her homeland 
in the Philippines. We also pray for the family and friends of Theresa Deveau and for all grieving 
the passing of Hollis Hicks and for those who mourn the loss of Fr. Normand Godbout, brother of 
Victor Godbout.  May each of those hurting find strength in God’s love at this difficult time. 
 
And we pray to bring healing and peace to those who are sick and to their caregivers and 
especially today we pray for Charlie O’Hara, for Kevin Dockrill and for Kimberly Ann Gauvin, 
daughter-in-law of Lillianne Gauvin. 
 

http://www.setmoncton.com/


Liturgies for the week of November 19th – 25th, 2018 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel 

Friday, November 23rd  2:00 p.m. Robert Comeau – Frank Nugent 

Holy Ghost Church   

 Saturday, November 24th  4:00 p.m. Otto O’Hara (Anniv) – daughter, Mary Richardson 

Holy Family Church 

 Monday, November 19th  9:00 a.m. Yvonne LeBlanc – Jeanette Lorhan 

Saturday, November 24th 7:00 p.m. For the People 

St. Jude’s Church 

Sunday, November 25th  9:00 a.m. Evelyn Craig – Melda Dwyer 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

         Wed, November 21st 9:00 a.m. Lloyd McQueen – Doreen Hoskin 

Sunday, November 25th 11:00 a.m. Patricia McDonald – IHM Ladies Society 
 

Food Basket Challenge 
Holy Ghost/Immaculate Heart of 
Mary - Rice (any kind) and oatmeal 
for the cold winter months ahead! 

St. Jude’s - Cereals, pancake mix/syrup, peanut 
butter, sandwich fixings - mayo, ketchup, mustard, 
relish, jams, cheese wiz, granola bars and cookies for 
the little ones.  
Holy Family - instant rice, breakfast cereal, canned 
or powdered milk and juice boxes, margarine, 
mustard and ketchup for the House of Nazareth.   

Stewardship 
God created the world but entrusts it to 
human beings; caring for and cultivating the 
world requires work, which includes 
physical labor, the trades and professions 
and the arts and sciences. We must be good 

stewards of God's creation.  
 
"The Earth is the Lord's and all that is in it, the world, and 
those who live in it". 

Psalm 24:1 

 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry will meet Tuesday, November 27th at 7:00 p.m. at the Dan Bohan 
Centre.  Bring your finished shawls and works-in-progress, for an evening of sharing and fellowship. 

 

Our Regional Parish Council (RPC) will be meeting on Thursday, November 29th at 7:00 p.m.  
in the IHMC basement. 

 

Catechism News! 

ATTENTION PARENTS OF CHILDREN IN YEAR 7 - A reminder that there is a meeting concerning 
Confirmation for parent and child on Thursday November 22nd at 6:30 p.m. in the Immaculate 
Heart of Mary Church foyer. Both parent and child are expected to attend.   

 

ADVENT PENITENTIAL SERVICES 
Holy Family Church will be on Thursday, December 6th at 6:30 p.m.  
St. Bernard’s will be on December 9th at 2 p.m. 
St. Augustine’s will be on December 12th at 7 p.m. (storm day will be December 19th) 

 

MEMORIAL SERVICE – A memorial Mass will be held on Monday, November 19th at 6:30 p.m. for the families of 
persons who died at the Dr. Georges Dumont Hospital during the months of August, September and 
October 2018. This service will take place in the amphitheatre of the hospital. (from the main entrance, 
please go to second floor) Contact information:  Janice Cormier at 383-9882 or Louise Boissonnault at 
862-4571. 

 

During the month of November, a Book of the Names of the Dead will be placed in each of our 
churches for all parishioners to write in the names of deceased family and friends. The people 
mentioned in the book will be prayed for at each Mass during the month.  



Exploring our Faith 
 

Faith – Belief…Any Difference? 

As we head toward the end of our liturgical year, our readings focus on 
the "end times".  In today's gospel, Jesus sets the stage for what we can 
expect to see when the time for his second coming is upon us.  "The sun 
will be darkened, and the moon will not give its light."  This, to me, 
sounds like utter darkness; and pretty scary too.  When we think about 
"the end", either of the world or of our own life, it can fill us with fear.  That seems like a strange thing for a person 
of faith to say.  After all, I thought the whole purpose of faith was to replace fear. 

Reflecting on this gospel, and other passages like it, I have been forced to wrestle with what exactly it is I have faith 
in and what it is I believe, for I have come to learn that belief and faith are not the same thing.  One of the best 
analogies I have heard to describe this is the story of a man who is a tourist at Niagara Falls.  As he is walking 
around and taking in the beauty of the Falls, he comes upon a person who is about to walk across the Falls on a tight 
rope.  The person says to the man, "Do you believe I can walk across these Falls on a tight rope?"  The man replies, 
"Yes".  The tightrope walker then asks, "Do you want to get on my shoulders?" 

I have always been able to articulate my beliefs with, at times, rather eloquent words.  I think that's something 
people who spend time in leadership in the Church get good at.  But, in the end, those are just words.  And while 
words can be inspiring, I don't think they will give me the peace I will be searching for in the dark moments of my 
life (and death).  More and more, what my mother told me when I was a kid, that faith is a gift, is ringing true.  I 
have been blessed to journey with a few faith-filled people who knew that death was imminent.  Some entered it 
with a peace that was palpable, while others struggled with fear.  While I like to think that my faith will be strong in 
my end times, the truth is, I really won't know until that time comes. 

So, for now, I need to focus on what gives me hope.  One of the things that gives me hope is the next line in the 
gospel after the picture of darkness is painted: "Then we will see the Son of Man coming in clouds with great 
power and glory."  Jesus is always the light at the end of every dark tunnel in my life.  I have to be bold enough to 
have faith that the light is not the train coming the other way, but rather, it is the place where I will find peace.  I 
think we are all searching for just a little bit of certainty when facing trying times or the unknown.  Well, there are 
two things I know for certain:  there is no place we will go in life or death where Jesus hasn't already been, and, no 
matter where our journey takes us, we are never alone.  The End. 

Mark Mahoney 

 

Again this year, we are accepting donations in memory of deceased family and friends for Christmas 
season environment in the churches.  A list will be printed in the bulletin of those being 
remembered.  The easiest way is to call the Parish Office (386-6178) and then put your donation in 

a clearly marked envelope and drop it in the collection basket.   Please note that we need to know who is being 
remembered and by whom, and please identify the church.   Thank you. 
 

“Behold your Mother” 
As the season of advent is approaching, what better way to prepare our hearts to receive Jesus more 
fully, than to follow in the footsteps of His mother as she waits in Hope, Peace, Joy and Love for her 
Son. Through personal daily readings and a weekly group meeting, journey with us as we learn from 
four amazing Saints, the gift Jesus gave us in His Beloved Mother and discover how Mary will 
transform your heart this advent season! Come and learn how to model Mary’s YES! 

Meetings will be held on Wednesday evenings from 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. on November 28th, December 5th, 
12th, 19th and 26th with our Consecration to be held on the Solemnity of the Mother of God, January 1st. 

Visit www.allheartsafire.org/33-days-to-morning-glory/overview.html to find the two books needed for this event 
or place your order with Tiffany via email before November 14th.   

If you are interested in taking part in the 33 Days of Morning Glory Marian Consecration,  
please contact Tiffany at goodtiffany@hotmail.com or at 863-3427. 

 

https://www.allheartsafire.org/33-days-to-morning-glory/overview.html
mailto:goodtiffany@hotmail.com


Albert County Christmas Aid 
Attention clients of the Albert County Food Bank! Phone lines for the Albert County Christmas Aid 
will be open from Monday, November 26th to Friday, December 7th between the hours of 10:00 a.m. 
and 4:00 p.m.  Please call 386-1771 to register your family and when you call, be sure to have 
Medicare numbers available for all those in the family you are registering. 

A financial assessment may be required, if your family has not already had that done at the Food Bank this year. 
Also, for those wishing to visit Headstart Toyland, an appointment will be assigned at this time.  Only one family 
per address can be registered and please note that you cannot register for another family.  Act now, as you will only 
be able to register for Albert County Christmas Aid up to December 7th!  
 

ATTENTION EVERYONE: We will be making Advent wreaths in the Dan Bohan Centre on Sunday, 
December 2nd right after Mass. Bring your family and your garden sheers! It’s a great way to start the 
Advent Season.  There is a cost of $ 5.00 per wreath. 

 

Save the Dates – Family Events!  
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December 7th  

At One Starry 

Night, families 

step back into 

Bible times and 

head to 

Bethlehem, 

where they’ll 

see, touch, 

smell, and taste 

what life was 

like when Jesus 

was born! 

 
 

December 16th 

In The Star, a 

trio of small but 

brave animals 

(and a few zany 

camels), team up 

to become 

unlikely heroes in 

the greatest 

story every told –  

the first 

Christmas! 

 

Church Bulletins! 

We’ve had our new bulletin format for almost one year now and advertisers on the bulletin signed on 
for one year and so right now, there is a small window of time (deadline is November 20th) where new 
advertisers will be able to sign on.  If you own a business or know of a credible company that may 
benefit from this advertising, please call Shani Court at 506-875-1962 or you can email her at 
church.bulletin.adverising@gmail.com. The advertising on the back of the bulletin really is an 
effective local way to advertise in a highly credible venue.  We print 500+ bulletins every single week 

and so our bulletins go out to that many households 52 weeks a year and provide a good advertising location.  Also, 
as we have all year long, we encourage our parishioners to support these advertisers, as they are supporting our 
parish grouping!  

 

Camino de Santiago - For anyone who may have missed Al Daly’s Camino presentation last June, he will do another 
on Sunday, December 2nd at 7:00 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, if there is enough interest.  
Using words and pictures, Al will describe his amazing pilgrimage walk – the Camino de Santiago, that is, 
the Way of Saint James. If you’ve not heard of this pilgrimage before, it takes place in northwestern Spain 
and has been a Catholic pilgrimage route since the 9th century!! Al’s walk ended in the Cathedral of 
Santiago de Compostela where tradition has it, that the remains of Saint James are buried.  Please call Al at 

386-2563 to let him know if you are interested. 



United Codiac Refugee Committee (UCRC) - New Family Arriving on Tuesday, November 20th! 

Yes, you read that correctly!  Our new family from Iraq is arriving this Tuesday! The members of this family of 
seven (Mom, Dad and five children) have been refugees in Jordan for the past five years. The good news is that our 

UCRC volunteers have secured a duplex for them and are currently collecting furnishings!  
Once the family arrives, we know that we will need volunteers to provide a variety of 
support.  Please, if you have questions or if you can offer support for this new family, contact 
Claudette Derdaele (derdaelec@gmail.com) or Dan Stote (danstote@yahoo.com).   

Thank you! 
 

CARING AND CARED FOR – A RETREAT 
This will be a welcoming and nourishing retreat for anyone caring for others in their 
personal or professional life. Hosted from Nov 23rd to 25th at La Solitude in Pré-d’en-Haut, 
the speakers will be Shauna Indira Beharry and Lana Kim McGeary.  La Solitude offers single 
cabins in a beautiful forested area in Pré-d’en-Haut. For more information call Monique 
Léger 613 447 5205.  www.lasolitude.ca/en/calendar  

 

Steubenville Youth Conference Kick-Off! 
No matter our age, at the core of our being is a desire for meaningful connection 
and authentic relationship.  This coming summer, over 50,000 Catholic teens 
across North America will attend a Steubenville Youth Conference to encounter the 
God who calls us to belong; the God who calls us His sons and daughters!  There 
will be one of those great conferences happening July 2019 in Halifax for youth 

ages 13 to 18 and in celebration, we’re having a kick-off event!  Please join us on Saturday, November 24th from 
11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at St. Augustine’s basement hall for a pizza lunch, music and prayer and come find out 
more about this great conference.  Parent and guardians are welcome! 
 

Holy Family Church 
Fundraiser Alert!   Holy Family will be selling 50/50 tickets before and after Saturday 
Masses from November 17th to December 2nd and then the draw for the winner will take 
place on December 9th at the Jonathan Ryu Christmas Concert!  Tickets will sell 1 for $2 or 3 
for $5.   Let’s all show our support for our wonderful church! 

 

The “Box for Mittens” is our traditional Advent project and we welcome donations of mittens, hats and 
scarves! The box will be out starting November 17th and remain there until December 16th, after which 
the donations will be given to the schools in our local area.  Each and every year that we’ve done this 
project, the schools have been truly grateful, so thank you for your support! 

 

Once again this year, Holy Family will be hosting a lovely Christmas Dinner for those who have 
no family nearby with whom to share the holiday spirit. Whether you're one person or a family, 
please plan to join us on Tuesday, December 25th at noon. Registration will be limited to 50 
people, so please register early by calling the parish office at 386-6178.  

If you have any questions, call Gerard at 866-3906. 
 

A Brilliant Holy Family Church Fundraiser!   
      Jonathan Ryu in Christmas Concert at Holy Family Church 

Sunday, December 9th at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Master of Ceremonies will be Fr. Phil Mulligan 
Free will offering only 

 
All proceeds for Holy Family Church 

      For more information please call Mike Jeffries 851-1271 
 
 
 

mailto:danstote@yahoo.com
http://www.lasolitude.ca/en/calendar


The Holy Family Seniors Club will be hosting its annual Christmas Dance at the Dan Bohan Centre 
on Wednesday, December 5th at 6:00 p.m.  Come out for a wonderful evening with supper and 
dance!  For more information, please contact Joe Esson at 204-4917.  

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

Knights of Columbus Council 9270 Christmas Party! 
Saturday, December 15th at 6:00 p.m. 

Open to all Knights of Columbus and guests. 
Tickets will be on sale before and after Mass on  
November 25th, December 2nd and December 9th 

You can also call Paul Perkison at 387-7379, 
Paul Brenton at 386-7865, John Coughlan at 386-5451 or  

Rick Duchesne at 387-8730 
$15 per person + non-perishable food item and Music by Gary Donelle 

Social 6:00-7:00 p.m.   Meal 7:00 p.m.    Dance 8:00-11:30 p.m. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

Dinner Theatre Church Fundraiser - The Parson’s Predicament 
A retired Parson, living in a senior’s home, receives a letter by mistake informing him 

that he has been hired to be the Pastor of a church. The only stipulation is that he must 
be married!  Now he is on the hunt for a wife and that is when the fun begins! 

Two shows!   Saturday and Sunday, November 24th and 25th, both 6 p.m. 
Delicious chicken dinner, including dessert, tea/coffee/juice. 

Last of the tickets on sale (Helen Vaughan, 386-2071) and are $25.00 each. 
 

A notice for any members of the IHM Ladies Society who may have missed the November monthly 
meeting.  Please give Pam Coughlan a call (386-5451) for information concerning the Ladies 
wonderful Christmas projects!  You will want to be part of it all! 

 

For all those who participated in the Wedding Anniversary celebration in October, we have your pictures 
from that evening at the Parish Office.  Please come in any time to pick yours up!  The pictures are a 

wonderful keepsake, thank you Ricki LeBlanc! 
 

Community     

Ivan and Vivian Hicks, Samantha Robichaud Corkum and 
Riverview Arts Centre presents 

Proceeds to Riverview P.R.O. Kids and the Albert County 
Food Bank. Please bring along a non-perishable food item 

for donation.  
Tickets are $25 advance / $28 door  (plus HST)   

Available at Riverview Jean Coutu and Sobeys,  
Frank’s Music and  
at www.RiverviewArtsCentre.ca 
For info, contact Ivan Hicks 

at ivan@ivanhicks.com or 386-2996 

    The Best of the Metro Tones’ 

Christmas Songs! 
Merry Christmas from the Metro Tones! 

Friday, December 14th at 7:30 p.m. 

At the Moncton Wesleyan Celebration Centre 

in support of Food Depot Alimentaire,  

Karing Kitchen and Ray of Hope Kitchen 

Tickets are $10 + non-perishable food item(s) 

Tickets available at Jean Coutu Pharmacies,  

Reads Newsstands, Sobeys Vaughan Harvey,  

The Hospice Shoppe and Peoples Park Tower Variety. 

 

Riverview Carol Festival 
Gunningsville Baptist Church (160 Old Coach Rd) 

Sunday, December 2nd at 7 p.m. 

Come out for an evening of music, carols and readings and please bring a non-perishable 
food item for the Albert County Food Bank. 

An offering will be received in support of the Riverview Ministerial Bursary Fund. 

http://www.riverviewartscentre.ca/
mailto:ivan@ivanhicks.com


World Day for the Poor - November 18th, 2018 
The World Day of the Poor is celebrated on the 33rd Sunday of Ordinary Time and was 
established by Pope Francis. In order to emphasize this important day, the Archdiocese of 
Moncton’s Social Justice Team invites you to consult its website 
(http://www.diomoncton.ca/en/). In the NEWS section, you will find the article entitled THE 
MANY FACES OF POVERTY IN 2018. In order to combat the prejudices towards the poor, 
interviews have been conducted with people, across the province, living on social assistance.   
 
As a Church, do we really hear the cry of the poor? Are we willing to answer to Pope Francis’ 
call to “Love, not with words but with deeds?” 

Gladys LeBlanc, Social Justice Coordinator 
 

Implementation of the new phrasing of Our Father, in French only: at the annual meeting of the French Sector 
in September 2018, the Catholic Bishops of Canada decided that, as of the first Sunday of Advent (December 2nd), 
the new French translation of the Our Father (approved by the Vatican) will officially replace the old version.  More 
specifically, the wording "Ne nous laisse pas entrer en tentation", will replace the current text "Ne nous 
soumets pas à la tentation" which has been in use across Canada since 1966.                  Archbishop Valéry Vienneau  
 

Weekly Collection for all Churches 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel (includes PADs) 
Church Support $316.75; Loose $93.00 

Maintenance Fund $25.00 

Holy Family (includes PADs) 
Church Support $1738.50; Loose $200.00 

Maintenance Fund $106.50 

St. Jude’s Church (includes PADs) 
Church Support $847.00; Loose $81.35 

 

Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs and Mailed Envs) 
Church Support $309.00; Loose $5.50 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $2885.50; Loose $74.00 
Property Upkeep $220.50; Youth $11.00 

Social Action $150.00 

 
 

2019 offering envelopes will be available at each church starting November 17th/18th.  
 Please have a look at the mailing label and let us know if we need to make corrections.   

 Do we have your email address?  It sure would help us stay connected if we did!   

 Would you like to receive a box of envelopes?  Just call Anne at 386-6178! 

 Would you like to start a Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD) offering?  Just call Anne! 
 

 
 

From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith Development 
To contact us: Ellen - 857- 9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com; Trevor - 857-4879 or 

trevord.diocese@gmail.com and Deb at liturgymoncton@gmail.com 

Sacrament Preparation Resource Committee will be having their first meeting on 
Monday, November 19th at 2:00 p.m. at the Diocesan Offices on York Street.  A reminder 
to please us the Dominion Street entrance.  
 
Storyteller and Evangelist: The Gospel According to Luke - The First Sunday of Advent, 
the beginning of the Church’s new liturgical year is rapidly approaching, during which we 

hear primarily from the Gospel of Luke. How is Luke’s Gospel different from the other Gospels? What does Luke’s 
story of Jesus tell us about our experience of Jesus?  Help yourself have a better sense of the message Luke is 
sharing with us by joining Dr. Andrew Wilson at Holy Family Church Hall on Saturday, December 1st from 9:30 
a.m. – 3:30 p.m. as he takes an in-depth look at Luke and his Gospel.  Dr. Wilson is associate professor of Religious 
Studies at Mount Allison University, and a frequent and popular presenter for the Office of Faith Development.  
Lunch is included. Pre-registration is necessary by November 28th by contacting Ellen. 
 

mailto:ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
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